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Welcome

Follow up from our last meeting:

MP Questions:-
Feedback attached
GP Indemnity scheme -Verbal update- SB

Action plan from the survey
GP feedback on Walk In service-early analysis -Verbal update-SB
Online, website and PPG emails- Incl our stats on electronic prescription usage

Communications/information on display in waiting room initiative. (See below Funding )      

3.  Accessibility standards — Surgery were going to invite to a Target Day.

4.   AOB

5. DONM- 20th or 22nd June

Item 2-1 Abbreviated MPs feedback

1. In the past the NHS funding per head of population for Leeds has been less than nearby cities - Bradford, Wakefield, Hull etc.  Is this still the case?
 
Broadly speaking this is accurate……between 2013/14 and 2017/18 Leeds North CCG and Leeds West CCG received lower funding per patient than most other CCGs in the Yorkshire and Humber area, although funding for Bradford City was lower. However, Leeds South and East CCG received a higher level of funding per patient – ranking between 3 and 6th highest.
In April 2018 the three CCGs in the Leeds area were merged. Funding allocations from 2018/19 to 2020/21 shows that Leeds CCG has a relatively low level of funding per head  -although not the lowest.
The differences in funding arise from the weighting given to different aspects of the CCG population. The formula used to distribute funding means that CCGs with elderly populations, in urban areas, or in more deprived areas tend to have higher allocations than they would under a simple population-based formula. 
The Library Briefing PaperNHS Funding CCG Allocations gives further details how the formula operates.
 

 
2. Additionally, within Leeds, practices in your constituency have received less overall NHS funding per head than elsewhere in Leeds. Are these differences still substantial?
        
This does not appear to be accurate based on the more recent published GP funding data. …Although there are some practices in receipt of higher funding than those in the constituency, those falling in Leeds North West are not the lowest funded in the area and indeed on average practices in Leeds North West received more funding per head than those outside the constituency. The average 2016/17 funding per head for practices in Leeds North West was £163 compared with £159 for the remained of Leeds North CCG area and £152 for Leeds West.
 
3. Why has this practice received a below (medical) inflation funding adjustment for the coming year? – at effectively 2% this does not cover the inflationary rises from surgery suppliers and means a pay cut in real terms.
 
The Library does not have access to current allocations for General Practices in order to assess whether a 2% increase applies and how this compares to other areas. 

For a general overview of changes in GP funding, the linked Library note on General Practice in England should be helpful and also contains details of the GP indemnity scheme.

Item 2-2- PPG Emails:

The aim of the PPG email project group is to Develop a plan, guidance and tools to support the implementation of PPG emails at every GP practice in Leeds.
The first meeting will be to review the discussions taken place so far and to develop a plan for what we need to pull together in order to achieve our aim. This will include things like:
·         Documents that need to be developed (plan, guidance, ‘how to’ documents)
·         Considering barriers/challenges to implementation
·         Opportunities that are present from having a PPG email (regular communications, PPG newsletter, social media access)
·         Training requirements

Comments:
There needs to be one approach for all practices. The key will be to ensure it is clear what the email inbox is for and what it is not for. (We do not want patients sending items to the inbox that should be going to the Practice inbox)

Item 2-2 Usage of online pharmacy[image: ] 
https://www.nhsbsa.nhs.uk/pharmacies-gp-practices-and-appliance-contractors/prescribing-and-dispensing/electronic

Item 3 CCG Funding Request:

Many thanks for your recent PPG Funding application of £1000. We’ve been amazed by all the great ideas and brilliant examples of working together demonstrated by practices all over the city.
 
I am delighted to inform you that after the PPG funding panel met last Friday, we have awarded you £200 to support improved communication. We have received an overwhelming number of bids, so much so that we have been unable to fund or fully a number of applications received.
 
The PPG funding panel had some feedback on your application, which you can see below:
·         There are alternatives whiteboards available for less.
·         Great idea and commend you for trying something different.
·         Great that you've considered the need to update it daily. 
As part of the funding process, we are asking all successful applicants to write an
 evaluation/update report on the project detailing how the money has been used
 and the difference it has made. We are asking for this report by 20th September
2019, but we will be in contact ahead to advise and support
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